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welcome to ask the theologian on this                                           
Tuesday sorry we're a few moments late                                          
want to give you a lots of elevator                                             
music to begin your day and we're glad                                          
that you have joined us for ask the                                             
theologian on Tuesday we take your                                              
biblical theological and worldview                                              
questions and as those questions are                                            
coming in I wanted to give a little                                             
commentary someone on one of our                                                
facebook discussion groups had a little                                         
posted an article really I believe and                                          
that article was about the let's see                                            
here if we can switch over there get our                                        
button working it is about churches                                             
older churches younger churches and the                                         
article was quoted from the st. Paul                                            
Pioneer Press of st. Paul Minnesota best                                        
path to younger flock that is the                                               
question church asks older members to                                           
worship elsewhere now as I looked                                               
through this I began to notice here's a                                         
picture of these older members and I                                            
thought good heavens they're all younger                                        
than the people in my church what's up                                          
with this as this church literally it's                                         
a Methodist Church can I say up front                                           
that the problem with a bishop oriented                                         
denomination is that your church can't                                          
do squat when the denomination comes in                                         
and decides to do something so here in                                          
this particular place Cottage Grove                                             
Minnesota it speaks about how the church                                        
had gone down a little bit and was                                              
founded 30 years ago in an elementary                                           
school but now it's struggled with some                                         
membership and finances and they are                                            
really kind of lay led now but they've                                          
got 25 people worshiping weekly might I                                         
say that 25 people worshiping weekly can                                        
be                                                                              
a very healthy church there's nothing                                           
wrong with the church that runs 25                                              
people worshiping every week together                                           
but of course the denomination says oh                                          
my goodness this is terrible they've                                            
only got 25 we got to close them down                                           
this is dumb denominational thinking I                                          
haven't seen denominational thinking in                                         
a long time that wasn't but nonetheless                                         
the denomination who in the Methodist                                           
setting they own the building they                                              
dictate everything that goes on that's                                          
why if you're a Methodist you should                                            
quit being one but what is happening is                                         
they're closing this church down and                                            
going later in the year November I                                              



believe they're going to restart it they                                        
have brought in a young 30-something                                            
pastor who's going to restart it and of                                         
course he's cool and he's going to                                              
appeal to the young people and the                                              
church is going to be young and hip and                                         
it's going to be wonderful and it's                                             
gonna be the lead place to go in town                                           
and God is going to be at work and                                              
everything is going to be wonderful and                                         
glorified and people are going to be                                            
saved and well as Methodist so not that                                         
but this is an approach that is often                                           
now being taken place whether it's as                                           
solidified as the Methodists are able to                                        
do it or it's much more subtle as the                                           
Southern Baptists do it the idea is                                             
these old people are keeping this church                                        
small and they are the problem and we've                                        
got to get rid of them in this                                                  
particular case again in what is it                                             
garden cottage gross excuse me Cottage                                          
Grove Grove Minnesota in this case they                                         
literally are asking the members who                                            
have kept the doors open and been there                                         
they're asking them to leave and not                                            
come back                                                                       
leave at least for two years and then                                           
maybe you can come back because we are                                          
going to start something new                                                    
well where did this come from I want to                                         
go back a few years in our thinking                                             
today and for most of you this                                                  
because granted there's a lot of old                                            
people that watch our program but for                                           
most of us there was a time even in our                                         
lives not so long ago in which church                                           
used to be multi-generational it was                                            
always the case whether you went to the                                         
church at the edge of town or you went                                          
to the church in the in the suburbs he                                          
went to the church in the in the                                                
downtown area Church was                                                        
multi-generational you could guarantee                                          
there was gonna be Grampa there there                                           
was gonna be dad there there was gonna                                          
be mom there there was gonna be children                                        
there there's gonna be grandchildren                                            
there and they would all worship                                                
together and you know maybe at the                                              
Sunday school time they would split off                                         
into their classes and whatnot and                                              
church was a generational                                                       
multi-generational thing almost in every                                        
church and in the places it wasn't it                                           
was only temporarily that way maybe a                                           
new church did start and the people that                                        
started that church happened to be young                                        
but give it a year two years three years                                        
if it if it made it at all it was going                                         
to be a multi-generational Church maybe                                         
it was a very young community or a very                                         



old community and so it would lean                                              
towards that way as the community did                                           
but it would be a multi-generational                                            
Church especially over the long run that                                        
is what happened now in addition to that                                        
it was not only multi-generational it                                           
also was a multi social level whatever                                          
church you went to there was a teacher                                          
there there was a fireman there there                                           
was a policeman there there was a                                               
retiree there there was a banker there                                          
there was maybe an executive there there                                        
was a doctor there there was a professor                                        
there there was a custodian there and                                           
all strata of society perhaps the the                                           
one area in which there wasn't a lot of                                         
diversity had to do and was in the                                              
racial area and that I might say was                                            
denominationally caused as well but it                                          
was multi-generational and multi                                                
economic strata all visiting there or                                           
worshiping and attending and being                                              
happy family there in that church today                                         
when you go to church this is not so                                            
much the case I was visiting someone                                            
from Denver I believe they were just                                            
over the weekend and he said I'm going                                          
to this little old church it says you                                           
know it's got a bunch of old people in                                          
it I like it and he says I I tried to                                           
find another church he says there's a                                           
church in every school he's talking                                             
about Denver Colorado this is true in                                           
any places has rich white people there                                          
is there's a church in every school                                             
that's because God is sending church                                            
planters to rich white people in untold                                         
numbers he's got just a soft spot in his                                        
heart for rich white people as seen by                                          
church planting movement but he says                                            
there there are there's a church and                                            
every school he says I go into them and                                         
it's young people young people young                                            
people young people young people he says                                        
I'm glad for that he says but where does                                        
an old man like me go and his problem                                           
was only old churches were kind of                                              
liberal churches and he wasn't                                                  
interested in that                                                              
now today you have old people who have a                                        
building and they have their little                                             
church and you have young people who                                            
have a meet in the school and they have                                         
their little church but rarely do the                                           
old and the young                                                               
mix together into one Church typically                                          
when it does it's a healthy rural Church                                        
when this happens but almost all the                                            
time in the city is old people's Church                                         
young people's church not this multi                                            
generation now why has that come about I                                        
don't think that's a good thing I think                                         



you would agree with me that that is not                                        
a good thing why has it come about I                                            
want to give a couple of reasons first                                          
of all I think the church growth                                                
movement is to blame I wrote an article                                         
a number of years ago it's gone around                                          
the world and it's why I left the church                                        
growth movement but the church growth                                           
movement there really was a movement and                                        
it was organized and one of the things                                          
that they talked about back in the early                                        
days and I remember studying this in                                            
seminary you know because we had Church                                         
growth class didn't we didn't know how                                          
to read Hebrew or Greek or study the                                            
Bible but we did have Church growth                                             
class and in church growth                                                      
they taught us one of the basic maybe                                           
the number one principle of the church                                          
growth movement was that in order for a                                         
church to grow it has to be a homogenous                                        
unit homogenous unit that's what we                                             
seminary students were learning and                                             
homogenous unit means we all have to be                                         
the same age we often look the same we                                          
all have to think the same we all have                                          
to be the same economic strata we all                                           
have to be a little robots that go along                                        
in this homogenous unit that is what                                            
they taught I suppose to some degree                                            
still do today Willow Creek this is back                                        
in the 80s Willow Creek was the big                                             
mover and shaker back then and they were                                        
reaching the boomers and it was known as                                        
a Boomer Church I said even back then as                                        
a just a kid I said it's not really a                                           
Boomer Church it's a rich young white                                           
people Church and later on when the                                             
boomers are old they're not gonna say                                           
we're a Boomer church because they're                                           
not because nobody wants to say we're a                                         
old has-been church and so they were                                            
after rich young white people it was a                                          
yuppie Church if you will but they you                                          
know they were after the boomers then                                           
Saddleback Church came along with Rick                                          
Warren in the 80s again and it had                                              
Saddleback Sam Saddleback Sam was their                                         
ideal target market is their ideal                                              
church member here Saddleback Sam here's                                        
what he is like and all of this said                                            
grandpa over there now he can he can go                                         
down to the First Baptist Church or                                             
whatever it is we don't need him no no                                          
no no no that's not who we are because                                          
we're serving Jesus not like those old                                          
fogies down there who are just serving                                          
themselves we're serving Jesus we want                                          
rich white people that's what we want                                           
good-looking rich white people this is                                          
how we're going to build a church and                                           
literally though they never said it the                                         



church growth movement was built upon                                           
how to target good-looking rich white                                           
people and that was and that is the                                             
church growth movement today how do you                                         
get good-looking rich white people into                                         
your church now that was created then of                                        
course all the seminaries they                                                  
Lamon slobbered over themselves and they                                        
were in love with it and every                                                  
seminarian came out then with that kind                                         
of philosophy through that it was a                                             
targeted ministry kind of thing and it                                          
was targeted marketing Peter Drucker the                                        
businessman came in to the church                                               
setting and he created this scene back                                          
in the 80s when in the 80s again I would                                        
say at least 80% of the churches you                                            
went to it if not more when you went to                                         
them you would find multi-generational                                          
every different economic strata they                                            
would be right there they'd be serving                                          
the Lord they'd be loving one another                                           
and in church family but that wasn't                                            
going to bring the kind of phenomenal                                           
church growth that they wanted and so                                           
they began target marketing who is our                                          
customer who is our Saddleback Sam and                                          
today now these 3040 years later what do                                        
we have we have churches of old people                                          
we have churches of young people they do                                        
not mix together                                                                
it was the church growth movement that                                          
brought that about now today the church                                         
planting movement has taken over where                                          
the church growth movement left off and                                         
in the church planting movement there's                                         
no value for old people they want old                                           
people in another Church somewhere to                                           
write them a check and that's all please                                        
don't come in the door just write a                                             
check if you as an old person go into                                           
one of these churches you will be at                                            
best tolerated you might be totally                                             
ignored they might even tell you you're                                         
probably not going to like it here                                              
that's their way of saying don't let the                                        
door hit you on the way out but if you                                          
would like to send you a check we will                                          
take that and that's that's the only                                            
purposes of the church growth movement                                          
has for older people today and and then                                         
in the whole church world and especially                                        
true in the denominational world there                                          
simply is no value on the established                                           
Church you take the Southern Baptist                                            
Convention for example the only value it                                        
has on the established church is that                                           
the established Church pays the bills                                           
and so they will be kind enough to the                                          
established church but when you go to                                           
the meetings they will tell you how the                                         
established church needs to change how                                          



it is the pox upon Christianity how                                             
everything they have done is the wrong                                          
thing it's the bad thing it's the work                                          
of the devil and please just send in                                            
your 10% or 12% to the co-operative                                             
program but change everything else that                                         
you're doing                                                                    
there's just no value for the                                                   
established church so the church                                                
planting movement now comes in and it                                           
starts a church and again it wants that                                         
church to be young and hip if as now                                            
sometimes is the case there's maybe an                                          
old church that can't make it anymore                                           
and it it's it gives us building back                                           
maybe to the denomination what's the                                            
denomination do they bring in some young                                        
hip kind of church planter who totally                                          
tries to make the old church not look                                           
like an old church they will do                                                 
everything they can do architectural e                                          
to make it look like a new and hip                                              
Church we don't want any association                                            
with old know we cannot have that                                               
because old is wicked it is evil the the                                        
old people are why the church had to                                            
close down the old not the church growth                                        
movement that was so wry not the fact                                           
that nobody had been taught theology for                                        
35 years not the fact that the                                                  
denomination kicked that old Church                                             
under the bus none of that was it's                                             
those old people that didn't want to do                                         
anything but Bible study and and sing                                           
their old hymns they were the problem                                           
and we don't want any association with                                          
that old that there's just no value on                                          
that established church now the third                                           
thing then and I've kind of already                                             
mentioned this on why it's become today                                         
old churches and young churches first                                           
thing I said was the church growth                                              
movement and that was taken over by the                                         
church planting movement the third thing                                        
really is denominational executives as                                          
you know I have become very anti                                                
denominational through my own experience                                        
I suppose of carrying the water bucket                                          
for the denominational guys                                                     
who just use young pastors as pawns but                                         
nonetheless the denominational executive                                        
again only wants an old church for its                                          
money that's all only for its money and                                         
it has no interest in in having that be                                         
the picture of the denomination or the                                          
things that take place in the                                                   
denomination you take a guy like Tom                                            
Rainer who who led life like Christian                                          
resources right into the ground                                                 
and a Tom Rainer talks constantly about                                         
how all those old churches need to                                              
change boy they need to change they are                                         



the worst thing that there ever is they                                         
got to change change change change                                              
change they got to become like these new                                        
churches because because 4,000 churches                                         
a year are closing down Tom Rainer tells                                        
us as he closed down every LifeWay                                              
bookstore there was but we were supposed                                        
to look to him to how to keep things                                            
open but but you know the 4,000 churches                                        
a year are closing down what he doesn't                                         
tell us is which ones are closing down                                          
it's actually about 80 percent of those                                         
new church starts out there that they                                           
kick those those guys out there and get                                         
started so the problem is today that                                            
that guys are coming out of the seminary                                        
and they have no interest in going into                                         
the established church and helping those                                        
churches leading those churches into                                            
another day and that has happened                                               
because the churches just sent their                                            
young men off to the denominational                                             
seminary thinking that denominational                                           
seminary would give them a good thing                                           
and what's it going to end up with at                                           
least in the denominations it ends up                                           
with this church asks older members to                                          
worship elsewhere you old men you're not                                        
needed here                                                                     
you are a hindrance to church growth and                                        
we bow down to a golden calf called                                             
church growth we want 10% growth 20%                                            
growth if not we're not a healthy Church                                        
we won't get a big Eagle Award we won't                                         
get invited to the next big big pooh-bah                                        
speaking engagement and we won't be cool                                        
therefore old man get out of here                                               
you know I happen to think that if                                              
there's any church planners out there if                                        
you                                                                             
go to almost any city in America and                                            
start a church for old people                                                   
you do pretty well especially if you                                            
actually took a Bible okay let's get                                            
into your questions today this is ask                                           
the theologian that's my lengthy                                                
commentary as an old man talking about                                          
old churches and this week's special at                                         
dispensational publishing house by the                                          
way is that this book right here I                                              
really do like this book we didn't print                                        
it jack Finnegan I believe Jack Finnegan                                        
is deceased but pardon me Jack if you're                                        
still with us but it's the handbook of                                          
biblical chronology doesn't that sound                                          
like a titillating read and it's got two                                        
parts in it I I really really like part                                         
one part one you can just sit down and                                          
read part two is probably more of a                                             
reference book where you're working on a                                        
particular passage of Scripture and you                                         
will go to the pretty extensive index                                           



that is in the back here's a sample of                                          
it and you'll look and say well you know                                        
I'm reading mark chapter one verse two                                          
how does that fit in chronologically and                                        
you would look into it but that's the                                           
reference part of the book part two part                                        
one really is this discussion of ancient                                        
chronology how did we get our calendar                                          
how did ancient Jews and other ancient                                          
peoples measure time and it even comes                                          
down to you know did they know that                                             
there were 365 and a quarter days a year                                        
when did they know that and the Jews                                            
that for example went on a lunar                                                
calendar did they understand a solar                                            
year so if you like that kind of history                                        
and science related to chronology it's a                                        
really interesting book now here's the                                          
good deal if you use coupon code Tuesday                                        
and you can excuse me use coupon code                                           
Wednesday and you can even do it on                                             
Tuesday you can get this book which is                                          
regular $29.95 and you get 40% off                                              
because I found some and I got a good                                           
deal on them so I'm passing on a good                                           
deal to you 40% off 29.95 using coupon                                          
code Wednesday and I don't know what                                            
that comes out to but anyway it's less                                          
than twenty nine ninety five and                                                
you can 12 bucks off or something like                                          
that you can get that and these                                                 
technically I'll have slight                                                    
imperfections I can tell you I've got                                           
one of these right here with the slight                                         
imperfections and it is so slight that                                          
honestly I don't know what it is it's uh                                        
there's there's if you look really                                              
closely there's maybe a tiny scuff on                                           
the front but it was a little Clearing                                          
House kind of deal so you can check that                                        
out now gotta get into our questions                                            
today let's start out from the Ozarks                                           
and we've got why is it so hard to nail                                         
down when the church started and why                                            
does it matter that's our question from                                         
a black and white thinker in the Ozarks                                         
I like it                                                                       
you know if I was I've mentioned this a                                         
couple of times if I was an atheist                                             
anti-church atheist and I was attacking                                         
or maybe even debating let's suppose I'm                                        
an atheist debater I think I would you                                          
know find some of the people out there                                          
who debate on Christianity and I would                                          
say hey let me debate I be an atheist                                           
and debate about Christianity there's                                           
two areas in which I would Center my                                            
attack to show how utterly crazy                                                
Christianity is and here's what they                                            
would be first of all I would say you                                           
Christians can't even figure out what                                           
the gospel is you Christians don't even                                         



know how to tell a person how to become                                         
a Christian and you expect me to follow                                         
you and to give proof I would say do you                                        
become a Christian through the                                                  
sacraments like the Roman Catholic                                              
Christianity teaches or do you become a                                         
Christian through baptism like                                                  
Lutheranism or the Church of Christ                                             
would teach                                                                     
teach or do you become a Christian                                              
through repentance and confession of                                            
your sins like most of the Baptist's                                            
teach or do you become a Christian by                                           
free grace so you know I what is it that                                        
and and I probably would have several                                           
samples there yesterday we looked at                                            
Paul Bunyan's map to salvation and I                                            
just get several gospel tracts or you                                           
know theological statements of faith and                                        
I'd say look this one says you become a                                         
Christian this way this one says you                                            
become a Christian that way those are                                           
mutually exclusive that's different so                                          
you do you even know what Christianity                                          
is that would be attack number one                                              
attack number two and this especially is                                        
a very strong attack on                                                         
dispensationalism I would say you can't                                         
even decide when the church began there                                         
are those of you in covenant theology                                           
that believe adam began the church or                                           
Moses began the church then there are                                           
those in evangelical theology and                                               
leaning into dispensational theology                                            
some would say well John the Baptist                                            
started the church others say Peter                                             
started the church others say Paul                                              
started the church some say it started                                          
into Acts chapter two that was clearly                                          
the beginning of the church and on and                                          
on there's all these different places if                                        
you can't figure out what Christianity                                          
is and where the church began why would                                         
I even want to deal with it I would say                                         
I tell you what when you get those two                                          
things figured out come to me we'll have                                        
a meeting then you can talk to me but                                           
until then you don't even know who you                                          
are now the truth is that's a pretty                                            
accurate attack and I think that                                                
Christianity ought to stop and say how                                          
come we can't figure these out I think                                          
dispensationalism                                                               
especially since I'm a dispensationalist                                        
dispensationalism ought to say how can                                          
we can't figure out when this current                                           
dispensation began what's up with that                                          
how are we going to teach                                                       
dispensationalism if we can't figure out                                        
where the dispensation began so these                                           
things matter because they become then                                          
the starting point at building our                                              



theology                                                                        
so when did the church start here's why                                         
it matters if the church started with                                           
Moses then we have to live under the                                            
Mosaic law if the church started with                                           
Peter then we have to live under the                                            
thing Peter taught like repent and be                                           
baptized for the forgiveness of sins if                                         
the church started with Paul then it's a                                        
grace based gospel completely and works                                         
are not allowed in it so where did the                                          
church start now I think and I happen to                                        
have over here I don't know if I can                                            
reach that far across the desk here but                                         
I think I can do you know that we have                                          
one of everything on the far side of                                            
this desk here absolutely one of                                                
everything                                                                      
and kitchen sinks over there just                                               
everything's there this book right here                                         
the Church of the New Testament                                                 
considering the differences between the                                         
Apostolic and Pauline Assemblies by                                             
James Willingham                                                                
I like the approach that James takes in                                         
this book and that is that is it so                                             
important to talk about when the church                                         
started or when the dispensation started                                        
his approach really is something                                                
happened in Acts chapter 2 and that was                                         
an apostolic assembly something happened                                        
with Paul later on I would say X 13 and                                         
that is a Pauline assembly so are you an                                        
apostolic Assembly of the church or                                             
you'e Pauline Assembly of the church now                                        
that is just a version of the same                                              
question of when did the church begin                                           
its when do we begin to count as                                                
doctrine for for us what it should be                                           
now why is it so hard to nail down when                                         
the church started I suppose I suppose                                          
because there are too many parents out                                          
there and not enough Bible students I                                           
think when you actually read the                                                
scripture closely and especially when                                           
you read the book of Acts closely it                                            
gives us the transition between the the                                         
the things of the Apostles the message                                          
of the kingdom                                                                  
which was a message under the law and it                                        
lays that out for us and the transition                                         
that took place by Acts chapter 13 in                                           
which you are saved justified from                                              
things from which you could not be                                              
justified according to the laws of Moses                                        
in acts 13 39 and you begin to see a                                            
change right there that says okay after                                         
this point I'm going to begin looking                                           
for what we are but the the reason it is                                        
so hard to nail down I suppose is                                               
because the scripture just doesn't come                                         
out and say and here is the beginning of                                        



what you people later are going to call                                         
the church it it does require some study                                        
going back to that passage of scripture                                         
study to show thyself approved to                                               
workmen who have no need to be ashamed                                          
rightly dividing the word of truth study                                        
and write division go together you                                              
really have to study and you have to                                            
study the text not the theologians and                                          
the problem in seminaries today is that                                         
they teach you how to study the                                                 
theologians and the theologians are a                                           
bunch of parents so there's just not                                            
enough study in all of that but really                                          
is an important matter because that does                                        
determine where we start the                                                    
dispensation determines what the gospel                                         
is and it determines what is the what is                                        
applicable to the daily Christian life                                          
today                                                                           
can I eat pork do I have to be baptized                                         
some of these other things should I                                             
tithe all of these things tied in with                                          
that there I appreciate your                                                    
black-and-white thinking at Keith Deb                                           
and the Ozarks let's go to the Preston                                          
family on Vimeo                                                                 
my good friend thinks that the Great                                            
Commission applies to Christians today                                          
what would you say to him I would say                                           
why are you still a Southern Baptist                                            
let's consider this the Great Commission                                        
of course I suppose we should say the                                           
so-called Great Commission because the                                          
Bible itself does not call Matthew 28:19                                        
through 20 the Great Commission                                                 
we call it the Great Commission and as a                                        
matter of fact I am going to                                                    
do just a little bit of memory here but                                         
I think until the eighteen hundred's                                            
what's the wind at Hudson Taylor the                                            
missionary live let's see he was born                                           
1832 died 1905 so I think that Hudson                                           
Taylor was maybe the one that                                                   
popularized that term Great Commission                                          
and prior to I know the the 1800s nobody                                        
called it the Great Commission so just                                          
the fact that we all know it's the Great                                        
Commission is a little bit of a                                                 
parenting thing we have placed that upon                                        
there but if you look in again Matthew                                          
chapter 28 typically we say beginning in                                        
verse eighteen is the Great Commission                                          
but we would have to say okay it's the                                          
Great Commission to whom and as the                                             
precedent family says here my good                                              
friend thinks that the Great Commission                                         
applies to Christians today well we                                             
would want to go back even in verse 16                                          
right in it right there                                                         
then the eleven disciples went away into                                        
Galilee and Jesus came and spoke unto                                           



them so first thing I would want to do                                          
is from the text say are you one of the                                         
eleven surely they're gonna say no I am                                         
not one of the eleven then I want to say                                        
by what means do you take that which was                                        
clearly spoken to the eleven and you                                            
make it about you I would assume your                                           
friend probably does not believe that he                                        
should go and prepare the the the Last                                          
Supper for for Jesus even though you                                            
remember at least two of the eleven were                                        
said you know go go do this here prepare                                        
that and they they probably don't apply                                         
that to their their lives but on what                                           
basis do they apply this to their lives                                         
now maybe they'll say well it's because                                         
here the instruction was to teach all                                           
nations and I'm part of the nations and                                         
therefore I carry out the work of the                                           
eleven okay so you're apostolic I guess                                         
you're the Secession                                                            
the Apostles write like Peter was in the                                        
Catholic Church right yeah they probably                                        
even disagree with that but I would get                                         
them in a little bit of a conundrum                                             
about that really was to the Apostles so                                        
you need to find something that's                                               
broader than that but here I think is                                           
the kicker when you look into chapter 28                                        
19 and 20 you're to go and you're to                                            
teach all nations baptizing them in the                                         
name of the Father Son and the Holy                                             
Ghost and then verse 20 teaching them to                                        
observe all things whatsoever I have                                            
commanded you now what are these all                                            
things whatsoever first of all I would                                          
say how many things are left out of all                                         
things whatsoever they would obviously                                          
have to say nothing is left out I would                                         
say okay do you believe that we are to                                          
fulfill every command of Jesus and if we                                        
are to fulfill every command of Jesus                                           
are we to fulfill I don't know let me                                           
see here if I can find here we go is a                                          
good one are we to fulfill all things                                           
whatsoever right all things whatsoever                                          
do you agree that it says all things                                            
whatsoever it doesn't say some things it                                        
doesn't say most of the things it                                               
doesn't say pick some of the things it                                          
doesn't say what's convenient for you it                                        
says all things whatsoever and I would                                          
probably say do you agree these are the                                         
last words of Jesus if these are the                                            
last words of Jesus can it be changed                                           
can we amend it later all things                                                
whatsoever here it is                                                           
heal the sick cleanse the lepers raise                                          
the dead cast out devils every one of                                           
those were a command teaching them to                                           
observe all things that whatsoever so I                                         
would say hey friend when when is the                                           



class on raising the dead that is that                                          
next Wednesday or the week after that                                           
when when do we have the class on                                               
healing the sick and cleansing the                                              
lepers                                                                          
when's the exorcism class when is that                                          
because we're to do all things                                                  
whatsoever oh well I don't believe we                                           
raised the dead anymore that was for the                                        
11                                                                              
oh you think was it really                                                      
now I do have by the way a full sermon                                          
rethinking fact check if you go to our                                          
website Randy white ministries dot org                                          
and you look down for fact check you                                            
will find it here we go                                                         
and click on that fact check series and                                         
then look to there it is number 5 is the                                        
Great Commission hours I have given a                                           
full sermon on that and then you can                                            
click and show that right there and the                                         
outline is right there too if you don't                                         
want to listen to yours truly give the                                          
fact jack but I would start out in those                                        
areas right there                                                               
now I think that often what what they                                           
hear because of the parroting they've                                           
heard so many times when we say the                                             
Great Commission not is not for us they                                         
hear us saying don't send any                                                   
missionaries don't go out and do any                                            
evangelism but that's not what we're                                            
saying in fact I think that when we                                             
realize the Great Commission is not for                                         
us then we're actually freed to do                                              
missions and evangelism and we begin to                                         
understand what missions and evangelism                                         
is or are and we begin to to find areas                                         
in the scripture which show us about                                            
missions and evangelism like a second                                           
instance five that we are ambassadors                                           
for Christ God making his appeal through                                        
us and so we go out us ISM bass                                                 
begging the world on behalf of Christ to                                        
be reckoned I'm half of God to be                                               
reconciled annek unto Christ on behalf                                          
of Christ to be reconciled unto God and                                         
we work as these ambassadors teaching                                           
the world that God is not counting their                                        
trespasses against us so there's there's                                        
plenty of emphasis out there now here's                                         
one of the things that I want to related                                        
have you avoid that is we say well                                              
Matthew chapter 28 19 and 20 is not the                                         
Great Commission and the Great                                                  
Commission is actually this verse over                                          
here I think we are making the same                                             
error that Hudson Taylor and the others                                         
were making back in the 1800s because if                                        
the Bible itself does not say this is                                           
the Great Commission then do we have to                                         
create a Great Commission no we don't it                                        



may be that you know live a quiet life                                          
pray for the king work with your hands                                          
that those things are just as great as                                          
you're an ambassador I don't know that                                          
we have to make this hierarchy unless                                           
the Bible makes the hierarchy and I                                             
simply don't see it there appreciate                                            
that Tony on Vimeo some church members                                          
like social visits from the pastor what                                         
percent of the time should pastor study                                         
versus other duties you know I think I                                          
think that there's not a definite answer                                        
to that question I think that some of                                           
that is going to vary depending upon the                                        
church and the community some churches                                          
are going to require more you know                                              
social visits from the pastor then other                                        
communities are and that will be either                                         
because of the makeup of that church in                                         
terms of you know it's got more                                                 
homebound people or more people who are                                         
actually home or people who live                                                
together in a fairly close community and                                        
so you know going over to someone's                                             
house                                                                           
is not a three-hour venture it actually                                         
can be done so the the church nature of                                         
the structure itself the the makeup of                                          
the membership that is and a little bit                                         
on its heritage to a church that has had                                        
a pastor that drops by that goes over                                           
for Sunday lunch whatever that is                                               
excuse me a part of the church family                                           
within their homes I think that's                                               
important I think some of this even                                             
varies on different parts of the country                                        
for those of you in the South I think at                                        
least the the image is that the home is                                         
still a place especially in the smaller                                         
towns the home is still a place where                                           
you know somebody can come by and                                               
they're part of it that in other parts                                          
of the world is not so much a habit a                                           
little in other parts of the world and                                          
some in the American West the home is                                           
sort of a haven and it's not really                                             
socially appropriate just show up and                                           
knock on doors hey I'd like to come and                                         
visit you and so so I think a lot of                                            
that does vary I think that our society                                         
and this is probably not a good thing                                           
but our society is getting away from the                                        
home visit the the pastor or a church                                           
member or the Deacons just showing up                                           
and you know say hey we just went to                                            
check on you just gonna have a word of                                          
Prayer you know hope you're doing well                                          
it's nice to see Johnny out there                                               
playing ball that used to all be very                                           
common used to be common for friends to                                         
come into the home and in many cases                                            
that's not the that's not true today                                            



that changed even before social media                                           
but I think social media has heightened                                         
that that a drop-in visit is almost                                             
unheard of at least you know and in the                                         
city and probably outside of a few                                              
smaller towns in the American South it's                                        
almost unheard of again I don't think                                           
that's a good thing I think social media                                        
has brought that about but even just                                            
television itself brought that about it                                         
used to be that you know there wasn't                                           
much on TV and                                                                  
families really did spend their life on                                         
the front porch and now front porches                                           
you've noticed just architectural II                                            
every house had a front porch before now                                        
there's not so much the front porch and                                         
that we lost something in our society                                           
there I think it's unfortunate that we                                          
lost something in our society there I                                           
think that Martha Stewart and others who                                        
put on these you know the HGTV or                                               
whatever it is they have actually                                               
exacerbated the problem because they                                            
made the home to be a showcase in which                                         
you know all the flowers were out and                                           
everything was perfect and there was                                            
this just glory of the home and and the                                         
truth is that unless you've got 14 maids                                        
and two Butler's that's not the way any                                         
of us live the truth is that you know                                           
the newspapers out and the trash bags                                           
full over there and newspaper who what                                          
kind of crazy liberal reason why those                                          
but the the house is kind of messy and                                          
you know it took our jacket off and left                                        
it there where it was and that's a                                              
little more normal but we painted this                                          
fake picture this is what TV and social                                         
media do is make a fake life we painted                                         
this fake picture where everything is                                           
absolutely perfect in the home                                                  
and then when you get in the home and                                           
there's little Johnnie running around                                           
naked and and you know dad just yelled                                          
across at the neighbor and all that kind                                        
of stuff it's real stuff all of a sudden                                        
that's not the stuff we put on social                                           
media so we we we've closed that off I                                          
think it's unfortunate now your question                                        
what percent of time should pasture                                             
study versus other duties                                                       
you know I'm blessed in a smaller Church                                        
of church and which a small fairly                                              
healthy church and church in a community                                        
that's kind of even hard to get to                                              
somebody's house honestly we don't have                                         
a single straight street and all of our                                         
streets were they just happened by                                              
Spanish conquistadores 500 years ago and                                        
we didn't even know that house was down                                         
there and GPS this is not going to find                                         



it for you so it's kind of challenging                                          
in Mike                                                                         
and the church is fairly healthy and so                                         
we do our visiting at the at the table                                          
where we eat together every Wednesday                                           
night and usually you know 80% of the                                           
time I cook the meal and so my time is                                          
spent largely in doing study I am NOT                                           
the normal pastor in the normal Church                                          
in the normal community and the normal                                          
kind of way it's done I think I think                                           
the majority of the pastor's time ought                                         
to be in studying and teaching the word                                         
and then I do think there is an                                                 
obligation that a pastor has to care for                                        
his people and find ways to care for his                                        
people                                                                          
whether that means let's come together                                          
and gather around the table at one                                              
Wednesday nights around the around the                                          
the dinner table or let me go and visit                                         
you or whatever the case may be there                                           
but those two issues right there                                                
studying the Bible and knowing and                                              
caring for your members probably that's                                         
80% of your time right there would be                                           
would be my guess and 20% is you know                                           
just little frivolous things like fixing                                        
the clogged toilet and things like that                                         
again I wish there was a clear answer                                           
for that but there probably isn't young                                         
Christian good see you again dr. wide                                           
hope all is well it is thank you is it                                          
okay for a Christian to pursue a career                                         
in modeling or entertainment I think it                                         
depends on whether or not they are ugly                                         
if you are ugly you're not going to make                                        
it very far in modeling it well if some                                         
entertainment if you can get a corner on                                        
the market there I don't think that that                                        
it's not okay to answer your question I                                         
think that a Christian could have a                                             
career in modeling and entertainment now                                        
I think that modeling and entertainment                                         
brings a whole set of problematic issues                                        
that is going to cause that Christian to                                        
really need a local church that is                                              
strengthened that there's teaching in                                           
the word and keeping them it grounded                                           
they need some older people in their                                            
life they need some people in their life                                        
who will say                                                                    
you're not as special as you think you                                          
are and and yet that in one sense is                                            
true of almost any career you know if                                           
you I don't know if you go into if                                              
you're a physical trainer there's all                                           
sorts of things there if you work in                                            
hospitality there's all sorts of issues                                         
there that a perso you can almost name                                          
the industry and you are going to have                                          
to get into some things that verge upon                                         



unseemly and you could you could easily                                         
go you have a police officer for that                                           
matter you just name it they're all out                                         
there so if a person is gifted one                                              
they're born beautiful and two you know                                         
let me say something about that I'll get                                        
back to that I don't know if anybody's                                          
born beautiful or maybe everybody's born                                        
beautiful I'm not sure what you say but                                         
I think beautiful people make themselves                                        
beautiful I think that we see this                                              
because try to say this in a way that                                           
won't make everybody mad at me but rich                                         
people are better looking than poor                                             
people I don't think it's because they                                          
were better looking and they became rich                                        
I think it's because they spend more                                            
time and on themselves they have the                                            
ability to buy some better clothes they                                         
go to a better hairdresser they buy some                                        
better make you know face masks whatever                                        
it is and they're able to you know pay                                          
the money to go to the gym whatever it                                          
is they improve themselves and that's                                           
kind of a value in their lives is                                               
improving themselves so I think that all                                        
people in the world are good-looking or                                         
have the ability to be good-looking                                             
although some did come dangerously close                                        
to proving that untrue but if you are                                           
born with good looks and or the ability                                         
to memorize some lines and stand before                                         
people and make them laugh or make them                                         
cry rather than become a preacher just                                          
go into the modeling industry or the                                            
entertainment industry just be very very                                        
careful to make sure you've                                                     
the people around you who are going to                                          
keep you grounded and are going to say                                          
you don't need to be hanging around                                             
there you don't need to be doing that                                           
you know you and and and and give them a                                        
good ear and listen to that because                                             
there's a lot of dangers there but you                                          
know I don't think that the dangers                                             
there are probably any greater than                                             
let's say a a a drama teacher in the                                            
local community college or a Christian                                          
musician or a Christian what comedian                                           
remember the guy that just recently was                                         
you know kind of famous and all the                                             
little clips on a Christian comedian and                                        
the entertainment world that's what he                                          
was in it was a Christian entertainment                                         
world but that's what he was in it it                                           
got to his head or somewhere got to him                                         
or maybe that just happens to everybody                                         
I don't mean everybody but to all                                               
populations and he didn't have what it                                          
took to to fight that temptation there                                          
appreciate that some obviously would                                            
have a different opinion on that but I                                          



that's that's my feeling and opinion                                            
Tony what is the general schedule for                                           
the conference in Branson my wife and I                                         
are probably going to drive over from                                           
Nebraska and we were just wondering if                                          
we should bring the kids or not Corey's                                         
bringing his kid right yeah we've got                                           
we'll have a little girl there that'll                                          
be what to buy then she'll set front row                                        
all through with her pin in hand ready                                          
to take some notes well actually                                                
Nathan's bringing his kid right yeah he                                         
says he is she's not even born yet                                              
and she probably will be teaching a                                             
session in Greek now let me tell you                                            
what this schedule is we do have some                                           
teenagers that come maybe upper                                                 
elementary school the others have you                                           
know moms go out and take care of them                                          
in the                                                                          
a hotel swimming pool or wherever they                                          
provide a little entertainment and we                                           
someday might because we keep bringing                                          
in some young people here they keep                                             
having babies might even do a little you                                        
know a childcare session through some of                                        
those but the the basic schedule of the                                         
Branson conference is we have a                                                 
fellowship on Friday night and then                                             
Saturday morning is free Saturday                                               
afternoon we study all afternoon from                                           
1:00 to 5:00 and then I believe this                                            
year we're going to catch a show                                                
afterwards of course that it would be                                           
appropriate for them and for any age                                            
child and then we will have on Sunday                                           
from 9 to 5 all day long other than a                                           
break for lunch it will be you know                                             
Bible study sessions and then the same                                          
Monday morning so basically from noon on                                        
Saturday to noon on Monday it is hours                                          
and hours and hours of absolutely                                               
phenomenal Bible teaching I say that                                            
with all humility it is back-to-back                                            
Bible study so it is a Bible study                                              
retreat now again that said we have some                                        
teenagers from junior high and high                                             
school that do come to it and they do                                           
just fine and elementary probably they                                          
could come to some sessions my guess is                                         
that the might where depending on the                                           
nature of the child before it was all                                           
out but it's perfectly fine for                                                 
especially if you stay right there in                                           
the hotel for you know mom or dad to                                            
take some shifts and go up and take care                                        
of the kids in there and you know take a                                        
miniature golf that kind of thing so we                                         
understand if some with with kids have                                          
to step out a little bit appreciate that                                        
and hope you can come we really do have                                         
a fantastic time in Branson and as I                                            



promised last week that I thought might                                         
be a plastic we will very soon have the                                         
registration information that's up there                                        
for that appreciate that from John on                                           
Facebook did the early church in the                                            
book of Acts teach solely on love or on                                         
the righteousness and day of judgment so                                        
many tell me just preach on love and the                                        
church did that                                                                 
I don't see one sermon in acts on the                                           
level own in fact very little I think                                           
you're right I think that in the book of                                        
Acts the the first part of the book of                                          
Acts really is a message to the nation                                          
of Israel that that that basically says                                         
you killed the wrong guy                                                        
the guy you killed he's now alive and he                                        
wants to have a meeting with you and                                            
tell you that he's the Messiah                                                  
and this is not a good thing for you to                                         
have to show up with the guy you killed                                         
that's not a love message it's a                                                
repentance message repentance over them                                         
the Jewish nation killing the one that                                          
actually was their Messiah                                                      
so not a love message at all as a matter                                        
of fact you don't even see in the first                                         
half of Acts anyway you don't even see                                          
that you know God God so loved the world                                        
that He gave His only begotten Son                                              
you see the fact that you put Jesus on                                          
the cross Jewish nation and that was the                                        
wrong thing to do and he's not happy                                            
about it and he is going to come again                                          
in judgment if you don't repent so I                                            
agree with you I don't see a love                                               
message there at all the latter half                                            
after Paul in acts 13 38 and 39 voices                                          
the mystery that was given to him maybe                                         
you see some love but I don't I don't                                           
see much there I'm just a next step to                                          
15 now in our journey through the book                                          
of Acts but I have read the blow rest of                                        
the book and I don't see a lot about                                            
that so even when you take the epistles                                         
of Paul certainly you know he's got the                                         
love chapter but if anyone has read the                                         
love chapter a first Corinthians 13 have                                        
you noticed that it's really not about                                          
love it says it's a it's a side issue                                           
that says hey we need to be loving but                                          
it's really about the prophetic gifts                                           
speaking in tongues and the gift of                                             
prophecy and the gift of knowledge                                              
that's what the love chapter is about so                                        
even the fact that we call it the love                                          
chapter                                                                         
goes back to the Great Commission why                                           
call something that the Bible doesn't                                           
call itself when we call first                                                  
Corinthians the love chapter we think                                           
it's this chapter about love and                                                



marriage and it's not about that we miss                                        
what it's actually about because we call                                        
it the love chapter so I think there's                                          
some degree in which the church today is                                        
gone to seed a little bit on this love                                          
stuff and it wants to make everything to                                        
be about love but where is it there so                                          
John I think you're doing the right                                             
thing in saying you know I hear you guys                                        
say in love but I'm not seeing love here                                        
I'm seeing something else I'm seeing                                            
study I'm seeing theology I'm seeing                                            
grace no doubt about it if you know                                             
that's involved some love certainly                                             
there is a love of God that is behind it                                        
and the love of God is there but that                                           
very rarely if ever is the actual you                                           
know the focus of the message even John                                         
3:16 comes in a context of Kingdom and                                          
you know what we would do to inherit the                                        
so it's not even about love it just so                                          
happens we pick that one love thing out                                         
of there and and use that again this                                            
it's kind of like the discussion we had                                         
with the Great Commission I say that and                                        
someone's a lawyer he doesn't believe                                           
God is love that's not what I'm saying                                          
at all I'm just saying that the the the                                         
epistles of Paul the book of Acts even                                          
the Gospels are not really about love                                           
they're about something else if you make                                        
them about love you're gonna miss what                                          
they're really about so get what they're                                        
about and pick up loved which is there                                          
on the obviously under the surface and                                          
sometimes even motivational to it and                                           
foundational to it is fine and Joel                                             
gives a good comment on Facebook talking                                        
about a lot of these new churches that                                          
Bibles are optional that really is is                                           
true not just that they didn't carry                                            
their you know nice-looking worn cover                                          
Scofield original and look holy I talked                                        
about before I don't really care if                                             
somebody is doing it on their phone I                                           
think they're probably doing Facebook                                           
but actually you know if they got the                                           
Bible there I'm beginning to understand                                         
that more and more because I have to                                            
keep you know on the other side of the                                          
desk where I keep one of everything I                                           
have to keep some glasses just so that I                                        
can actually read what it says even in                                          
any large type edition of the Bollinger                                         
Bible but but even at that lesson let's                                         
say okay yeah they're using the the                                             
Bible on their phone even if that the                                           
preacher just not using it very much                                            
so you know doesn't white why even carry                                        
one if you're never gonna use it why                                            
even have the app I mean it's gonna be                                          
on the screen there and we don't need                                           



that                                                                            
and let's see Angus on YouTube the                                              
assumption of cessationism you are                                              
exactly right it is an assumption                                               
cessationism is the fact that the                                               
the visible manifestations of the spirit                                        
in the sign gifts have ceased okay the                                          
assumption of cessationism                                                      
is it a reaction to excess and extremism                                        
among some continuationists or is it                                            
possible that some things have ceased                                           
but some continue if they who have seen                                         
Jesus have seen the father and he is the                                        
same yesterday today and forever didn't                                         
Jesus show us how God deals with people                                         
even today excellent question                                                   
there and for that question I'll tell                                           
you what let's just go to the love                                              
chapter first Corinthians 13 though I                                           
speak with the tongue of men                                                    
tongues of men and angels here is the                                           
context of speaking in tongues and have                                         
not charity that's that's actually a                                            
good word there even though we call it                                          
the love chapter King James uses chair                                          
of charity it is the word agape so love                                         
works but in this context it's talking                                          
about a uniquely Christian love which                                           
the Latin word for uniquely Christian                                           
love was Caritas and so charity is the                                          
English form now the problem is in 2020                                         
that charity has come to mean something                                         
different so we tend to use love instead                                        
but there's this love chapter I have the                                        
gift of prophecy understand all                                                 
mysteries all knowledge have all faith                                          
so that I can remove mountains this is                                          
these manifestations of the Spirit this                                         
is the sign gifts that a cessationist                                           
says have ceased assumes have ceased and                                        
goes on speaking about some of that                                             
charity and then in verse 9 he says for                                         
we know in part and we prophesy in part                                         
but when that which is perfect is come                                          
then that which is in part shall be done                                        
away okay we know the gift of knowledge                                         
we prophesy the gift of foretell                                                
the future we do it in part but when                                            
that which is perfect is come that which                                        
is in part shall be done away I think                                           
you can make a very strong argument that                                        
that which is in part is the gift of                                            
knowledge that get to faith to move                                             
mountains the gift of of speaking in                                            
tongues the the gift of prophecy those                                          
are in part so it does tell us that                                             
there will come a day when that which is                                        
in part shall be done away again tongues                                        
will be done away prophecies will be                                            
done away knowledge would be done away                                          
you say no you're making the wrong                                              
assumption it's not talking about                                               



tongues prophecy and knowledge will be                                          
done away well if you continued down it                                         
tells us let's see where is it that yeah                                        
well excuse me if you if you if you go                                          
back up whether there be prophecies                                             
they'll fail whether there be tongues                                           
they shall cease whether there be                                               
knowledge it shall vanish away so these                                         
things these manifestation gifts we are                                         
told in black and white in the scripture                                        
that they will vanish away when the                                             
perfect comes they will be done away now                                        
the question then becomes has that                                              
already happened and here's where there                                         
is the assumption of cessationism it's                                          
not assumption just you know grabbed out                                        
of the air it's an assumption that says                                         
okay the Bible tells us that these                                              
things these manifestation gifts which                                          
were in part will be done away when the                                         
perfect has come so has that happened                                           
yet                                                                             
a continuationist would say no that has                                         
not happened yet we continue with                                               
prophecies and words of knowledge and                                           
speaking in tongues and the the                                                 
interpretation of the speaking in                                               
tongues and these things which were in                                          
part we're going to continue because the                                        
perfect has not come yet then that we                                           
would say of course well what is the                                            
perfect and they might say well it's the                                        
second coming of Christ                                                         
and or maybe they would come up with                                            
something else I don't know but Paul                                            
doesn't answer the question for us so we                                        
have to                                                                         
we have to make an assumption whether                                           
you're a continuationist or a                                                   
cessationist you must make an assumption                                        
you could if your continuationist you                                           
could make the assumption that Paul's                                           
wrong he thought these things were gonna                                        
be done away with but he was wrong now                                          
you could make that assumption that                                             
would be a bad assumption I think you                                           
could make the assumption that the                                              
second coming is windows are going to be                                        
done away or the new heaven and the new                                         
earth is windows are going to be done                                           
away if you make that assumption I would                                        
say I'm not really sure why even bother                                         
with the prediction that these things                                           
are going to be done away because all                                           
things will become new you know the old                                         
will pass away that's a whole new world                                         
out there a whole new dispensation seems                                        
kind of odd that he would point out                                             
these things are going to be done away                                          
when heaven and earth will pass away and                                        
why not just say hey we're gonna have                                           
these things until the second coming he                                         



could have said that I think he's saying                                        
they're gonna be done away some time                                            
prior to that and he tells us when                                              
actually and it's in verse 10 when that                                         
which is perfect is come now from there                                         
we would have to do a little study of                                           
the scripture and say scripture                                                 
interpret this for me I don't want to                                           
interpret myself when that which is                                             
perfect is come and we could I think                                            
probably take this let's just look up                                           
that word perfect in the scriptures                                             
we've got 19 times that the word is used                                        
here and we could go through and do a                                           
little study of that or you know even                                           
let's see it is is it 2nd Timothy 2:15                                          
is not the one let's try 3:15 2:15 of                                           
course is rightly divided yeah 2 3:16                                           
all Scripture is given by inspiration of                                        
God profitable for                                                              
correction instruction righteousness                                            
that the man of God may be perfect okay                                         
when the perfect has come the                                                   
revelations are going to cease and then                                         
Paul says the scripture is what is able                                         
to make the man of God to be perfect                                            
thoroughly furnished unto all good works                                        
looks to me like the perfect has come                                           
and so I would connect those dots and                                           
make the assumption then that the                                               
perfect has come and therefore there's                                          
no need for these manifestation gifts                                           
which were all of them the communication                                        
from God before we had that which is                                            
perfect which is the Word of God                                                
so then with that I would say let me go                                         
to the second part of your question or                                          
comment here they who've seen jesus have                                        
seen the father he's the same yesterday                                         
today and forever didn't Jesus show us                                          
how God deals with people even today I'm                                        
not sure that we could make that                                                
assumption Jesus showed us how God deals                                        
with the Jewish people he in Romans 14                                          
he was a minister to the circumcision                                           
confirming the promises that were given                                         
to the fathers that's what we can see                                           
out of him is God dealing with the                                              
Jewish people and confirming the                                                
promises to them doesn't necessarily                                            
show us how God deals with all people                                           
today because now we live in an age in                                          
which there's neither Jew nor Gentile                                           
but he told that that Gentile woman that                                        
she was a dog and she's not she's not                                           
getting any of this stuff and they told                                         
you no don't go to the Gentiles so it                                           
doesn't really show us how God deals                                            
with people today it showed us how Jesus                                        
dealt with the Jewish nation so in the                                          
revelation of God we have these sign                                            
gifts and the word that the sign gifts                                          



are going to cease now our assumption                                           
that we have to answer is have they                                             
seized or have                                                                  
they not seized and again I would say to                                        
say they have not ceased begs the                                               
question on why he said they're going to                                        
seize you know when is it gonna be these                                        
things are actually going to cease and                                          
you'd have to build an argument there                                           
for a future cessation there's got to be                                        
a cessation sometime because the Bible                                          
says so when is that going to be that's                                         
there's where I would Center all of that                                        
Pastor Rick out in Fresno when our home                                         
church sent us to establish and pastor                                          
the Victory Baptist Church we decided to                                        
preach the gospel to every creature and                                         
teach the Bible to anybody willing to                                           
come and learn that used to be so much                                          
the case I think probably still is among                                        
independent fundamentalists who still                                           
have a home church that sends them out                                          
which i think is fundamental to healthy                                         
church planting church planters nor                                             
denominations start churches churches                                           
start churches and in the southern                                              
baptist world at least that is not true                                         
they have a little bit in which they                                            
give lip service to that and say well                                           
you've got to have a church affirm that                                         
they're behind this but I've seen it's                                          
this little form and you just vote                                              
sometimes if you even vote because                                              
churches don't have business meetings                                           
anymore and it is totally just a tip of                                         
the hat to the way it was done in the                                           
past but a church sends out and says we                                         
want to start this church over here and                                         
then the way it was always done and                                             
should be and Pastor Rick has done it is                                        
to say okay every creature gets the                                             
Bible anybody who's willing to learn                                            
we're going to teach them the gospel                                            
we're going to teach them the Bible red                                         
yellow black white doesn't matter rich                                          
poor old young doesn't matter and you                                           
just go out there and you begin and                                             
maybe it's all people who accept it and                                         
you become an old person Church who                                             
cares you got people who are learning                                           
the word maybe it's young people you                                            
know because of the nature of the                                               
community or the nature of the witnesses                                        
or whatever it may be                                                           
Thanks Coldwater Michigan for the kind                                          
comments on the teaching on the book of                                         
Hebrews that we have on our website here                                        
to have a lot of doctrinal problems I'm                                         
glad and my goodness so out of time and                                         
I got so many questions I shouldn't talk                                        
so long should i let's see                                                      
also for pastor Rick had do you think we                                        



could even consider a church that                                               
follows a church business growth model a                                        
real church in New Testament sense                                              
Church today is a quick easy money maker                                        
you have spoken the truth especially in                                         
the last part there I think people go                                           
into church planning because it's a                                             
quick easy money maker now it's not a                                           
it's it's a it's hard to keep the thing                                         
going because after all after a while                                           
they do kind of figure out that all                                             
you're doing is spending their money so                                         
a lot of those have shut down but so                                            
much truth that's in there it's really                                          
you know one of those discussions we                                            
could chew on it but I would say at                                             
least the church is being started today                                         
for the most part are not built upon a                                          
biblical model they're built upon a                                             
church on a business growth model and                                           
that is problematic from the beginning                                          
on the very nature of the church imagine                                        
if you try to do your family like that                                          
time for the family business meeting all                                        
in favor say aye and and and you know                                           
you you carry that out and you said now                                         
you know we're gonna have to and and the                                        
the husband is the CEO that it's not                                            
really gonna be the best kind of family                                         
not even a biblical family model same                                           
with a church the model really does make                                        
an important question Jay in Washington                                         
no excuse me Oregon I'm sorry would you                                         
say that acts 2:4 filled with the holy                                          
spirit was a permanent indwelling for                                           
those people are just a temporary                                               
tongues event I think from what I can                                           
see is that it was a permanent                                                  
indwelling that once they were baptized                                         
with the Holy Spirit or filled with the                                         
Holy Spirit and I think those things are                                        
the same thing by the way                                                       
I've got a sermon on that somewhere                                             
where I go through all of that we in the                                        
modern church today have have divided                                           
out the baptism of the holy spirit and                                          
the filling of the Holy Spirit I think                                          
the Bible uses them interchangeably and                                         
it really is the same thing because we                                          
see that Jesus said you're going to be                                          
baptized with the Holy Spirit and then                                          
in Acts chapter 2 it says they were                                             
filled with the Holy Spirit and that's                                          
what Jesus was talking about I think                                            
it's a permanent indwelling but I would                                         
give this much we probably should go                                            
back and question the Assumption with                                           
that light and say is there a                                                   
possibility we could say this is a                                              
temporary tongues event that takes place                                        
appreciate it                                                                   
than that and I'm very old Lee just                                             



reading some of those comments there                                            
Steven in Florida please define                                                 
antinomianism are you in antinomy honest                                        
a teacher on YouTube I respect as far as                                        
I can tell would dispute some of your                                           
teaching but I'm open to learning all                                           
sides somebody on YouTube they would                                            
dispute my teaching you've got to be                                            
kidding obviously there are a number of                                         
those out there                                                                 
hi let me see if I can find an article                                          
that I wrote a long time ago and I think                                        
I should be able to find it okay I'm not                                        
finding it right now but I am going to                                          
have my two assistants in the room look                                         
for that and see if they can send me a                                          
text to it I've got an article somewhere                                        
called something like why I'm an                                                
antinomian or you know why antinomianism                                        
isn't as bad as it sounds                                                       
so when you say are you an anti no                                              
meanest yes but we need to define that                                          
because as you asked me to do please                                            
define antinomianism                                                            
there is what it is and there is what                                           
YouTube and the church says it is what                                          
YouTube in the church says it is is not                                         
actually what it is so the word anti no                                         
Mian ism or and it comes from Greek anti                                        
not and no Maus is the word for law not                                         
law okay I don't believe we are under                                           
the law therefore in the purest                                                 
definition of the term an anti no                                               
meanest is one who believes we are                                              
totally and utterly free from the Mosaic                                        
law I am that if you define                                                     
antinomianism as someone who is free                                            
from the Mosaic law                                                             
I am purely holy completely 100% an anti                                        
no meaning now the way that it is often                                         
used and I will look look up a                                                  
definition here just a standard here                                            
not sure I can get this up big enough to                                        
read it here but there it is against                                            
anti No Mas law against law any view                                            
which rejects laws or legalism and                                              
argues against moral religious or social                                        
norms now this part here I agree with                                           
the first part antinomianism is any view                                        
which rejects laws or legalism and                                              
specifically I would want to say Torah                                          
law there but here is where I would                                             
disagree this is the modern view of                                             
antinomian is argues against moral                                              
religious or social norms or at least is                                        
considered to do so here's where I'm not                                        
an anti no mean the modern use of the                                           
term and I guess for whatever reason we                                         
have to deal with the way people use                                            
words the modern use of the term is an                                          
antinomianism believes that you can send                                        
so that grace may abound in that sense                                          



Paul was not an anti no meanest Paul                                            
believed the                                                                    
were moral religious and social norms                                           
which you should live by and you know                                           
this is the reason he said I won't even                                         
eat meat if it means offending my                                               
brother that was a social norm and he                                           
said I'm willing to go by that a                                                
conservative which I am both politically                                        
and theologically a conservative wants                                          
to conserve some of those moral                                                 
religious and social norms so in the in                                         
my behavior and the behavior I'd like to                                        
see from myself and from others                                                 
I am NOT an anti no Mian is no man that                                         
just says sin so that grace may abound                                          
heaven forbid                                                                   
in my theology I'm an anti no - an anti                                         
no Mian one who believes we're not under                                        
the law I don't think we're under a                                             
moral law civil law secular law a social                                        
law I guess we're under a secular law                                           
the laws of the state of New Mexico for                                         
me but that issue there I think is                                              
there's that divide so depends on how                                           
you define it I think its purest sense                                          
is we're not under the law                                                      
that's an anti no Mian and we'll have                                           
that on that article we haven't found                                           
that article so I'm not sure what                                               
happened to that article I know I wrote                                         
one somewhere along the way and see if I                                        
can find that here eventually and sorry                                         
we are going long today and I'm gonna                                           
finish out these questions that have                                            
come in and look at a question from                                             
Anthony and from David and let's see and                                        
in a comment from I think it's jewel on                                         
Facebook let's see the question as about                                        
Hebrews chapter six verses four through                                         
six and the question is                                                         
are those individuals saved unsaved                                             
scattered smothered tribulation Saints                                          
who are they                                                                    
that is the passage that talks about                                            
those who are once enlightened have                                             
tasted of the heavenly gift made                                                
partakers of the Holy Ghost tasted the                                          
good word of God that powers the world                                          
if they shall fall away seeing they                                             
crucify to themselves the Son of God                                            
afresh put him to open shame that to                                            
renew them again to repentance would be                                         
impossible now a lot of people take this                                        
to say those are Christians who fall                                            
from grace and they therefore cannot be                                         
saved again I used to take that approach                                        
myself and and I always gave it as a you                                        
know this is a scenario to prove once                                           
saved always saved because if you were                                          
saved and you fell from grace you could                                         
never be saved again that's the way I                                           



used to teach it now when I look at this                                        
and let scripture interpret scripture I                                         
take a look and say who are those who                                           
were once enlightened have tasted of the                                        
heavenly gift made partakers of the Holy                                        
Ghost                                                                           
tasted the good words Word of God and                                           
the powers of the world I think that in                                         
the broader context but even here and                                           
this is in our Hebrew study if you want                                         
to again the fuller study on it even                                            
here I think we can say he's talking                                            
about the nation of Israel he's talking                                         
about the Hebrews and the nation of                                             
Israel did every one of those things the                                        
nation of Israel was once enlightened to                                        
them belong the Oracles or to them were                                         
given the Oracles of God they they're                                           
the ones that had the Oracles of God                                            
tasted of the heavenly gift God so loved                                        
the world that He gave who did he give                                          
it to gave it right into the people in                                          
the nation of Israel they literally                                             
tasted of the heavenly gift made                                                
partakers of the Holy Ghost again that's                                        
the nation of Israel II came down on                                            
Jerusalem or in Jerusalem and and even                                          
the times in the Old Testament where the                                        
Holy Ghost came and went it was always                                          
your Salam and so                                                               
where did the holy spirit ever manifest                                         
itself anywhere more than the nation of                                         
Jerusalem tasted of the good Word of God                                        
and the powers of the world to come                                             
the world to come I think speaking of                                           
the kingdom you know it's Jesus who                                             
allowed them to taste of the powers of                                          
the world to come people were raised                                            
from the dead he was walking on water                                           
turning water into wine all that kind of                                        
stuff was tasting the powers of the                                             
world to come                                                                   
now that nation those people falling                                            
away what are they gonna do about it so                                         
this is a warning to the Hebrew nation                                          
that you are about to lose your chance                                          
and you're going to be cast into outer                                          
darkness so to speak as a nation what in                                        
the world is going to happen the day is                                         
Hebrews chapter five verse nine and                                             
being made perfect he became the author                                         
of eternal salvation unto all them that                                         
obey Him the question is does that refer                                        
the word I'm gonna bring up my Hebrew                                           
notes here and pardon me that these                                             
particular notes I'm bringing up are                                            
from my old nasbe stained fingers                                               
because I did this study a number of                                            
years ago and I had updated it in the                                           
King James but I have these nasbe notes                                         
right here so being made perfect I have                                         
here the word literally is to reach the                                         



ultimate goal or purpose or to be                                               
completed and I've got some notes on for                                        
example Hebrews chapter 10 to verse 10                                          
it became him for whom are all things                                           
and by whom are all things to bring many                                        
sons into glory to make the captain of                                          
their salvation perfect through                                                 
sufferings so has a note on the word                                            
perfection there that is tying it all                                           
together                                                                        
coming to its its intended end being                                            
made perfect he became                                                          
the author of salvation unto all that                                           
obey Him obey the word there by the way                                         
is to come under under his hearing faith                                        
cometh by hearing little of things that                                         
we have there okay now does that being                                          
made perfect he became the author of                                            
eternal salvation does that refer to                                            
Jesus fulfilling the law I would say                                            
partially he certainly did fulfill the                                          
law I don't think just the fulfilling of                                        
the law actually made him perfect though                                        
I think Romans chapter 14 verse 9 to                                            
this end Christ died and rose and                                               
revived that he might be Lord both of                                           
the Dead and the living his rulership                                           
over all things is more of an end result                                        
fulfilling the law was a was a journey                                          
there but to this end Christ died okay                                          
why why did Christ our let me get back                                          
and being made perfect                                                          
so being made perfect was becoming Lord                                         
both of the Dead in the living to                                               
conquer death so conquering the law he                                          
was born under the law in order that he                                         
might redeem those who were under the                                           
law so conquering the law redeeming out                                         
of the law and being Lord of the law and                                        
being Lord of Death and conquering death                                        
I think it's a bigger package than just                                         
the law even though I think that the                                            
fulfillment of the law is part of all of                                        
that there okay that was an our program                                         
that went an hour and a half I know some                                        
of you probably had to leave on the way                                         
we got podcast by the way if you ever                                           
had to walk out to get the podcast for                                          
ask the theologian and on those podcasts                                        
you can just have it downloaded into                                            
your phone you can listen on the go                                             
you can listen as you drive to Branson                                          
Missouri for our Labor Day conference                                           
you can listen while you are going to                                           
dispensational publishing calm and using                                        
coupon code wednesday to say 40% off the                                        
handbook of biblical chronology these                                           
books again                                                                     
have slight imperfections I can't find                                          
what the imperfections are but they're                                          
slight imperfections therefore we have a                                        
little orange but really you won't find                                         



anything wrong with it and just great                                           
great information dot-com                                                       
right at the beginning you'll see                                               
there thanks for being with us here got                                         
a question one Sinden and advanced to it                                        
that question at Randy white ministries                                         
dot our G appreciate Nathan on the                                              
controls and Cory assisting in all that                                         
today and I will see you tomorrow                                               
morning at 10:00 a.m. mountain time and                                         
then tomorrow night for the Gospel of                                           
John 6:15 p.m. mountain time and look                                           
forward to all of that from Taos New                                            
Mexico to across America and around the                                         
world I hope you question the                                                   
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